
 
 
 

Response to the “Making Our Community a Safer Place Petition” 
 
 

The Petition states 
“ We the undersigned petition the council to Following the incident on 
Redbridge Hill on the 4th August 2012, we the residents of Redbridge 
Hill and surrounding districts have started this petition to have the 
undergrowth / scrub removed whilst retaining the trees, this will prevent 
a repeat of the incident of a vicious rape of a young girl.” 

 
 
 
Response 
 
On being made aware through public petition of the views of local residents 
concerning the hedgerow on Redbridge Hill and concerns over public safety, 
representatives of the parks team met with local Councillors and residents 
and agreed the works required to address these concerns. As I understand it, 
the cutting back is now complete and only a small amount of work removing 
cut vegetation from site is required to complete the task. 
 


